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Foodbank Update: 

The Foodbank has continued to be busy. By working 

with both statutory and voluntary organisations and the 

generosity of the local community, we continue to 

maintain the work of the Foodbank. 
In December and first 2 months of the year during 

lockdown, referrals to our distribution centres continued 

to be higher than previous years by approximately 

25%. Referrals have dropped in the last month and are 

back to levels seen pre the Covid pandemic. We hope 

this is because those who struggle financially in our 

community are starting to find life a little easier with 

children back at school and workplaces opening again. 

Because of  our successful bids for grants from the 

National Lottery and North Herts District Council we 

have been able to add supermarket vouchers of £10 or 

£20 depending on size of the family to our usual food 

parcels of non-perishable goods to enable our clients to 

buy fresh food. 

As well as referrals direct to the distribution centres we 

are now providing food directly to Settle and Kings 

Community Church who make up parcels to distribute 

to their clients who they know are struggling with rent 

arrears etc.  We also provide food to the charity 

Survivors of Domestic Abuse (SADA) based in 

Stevenage to give directly to clients. The partnership 

with SADA has helped many who find themselves in 

difficult circumstances and has led to a new initiative. A 

pilot scheme with SADA and the police across 

Hertfordshire is providing essentials packs, emergency  

parcels of basic food items and toiletries; to be kept at 

police stations to give to victims of domestic abuse.       

( See back page) 

Donations: Our warehouse continues to be well 

stocked. The public have continued to fill our collection 

boxes at the supermarket collection points and many 

schools, churches and faith groups and local 

organisations have undertaken collections. In addition, 

we receive many generous individual monetary 

donations which enables us to purchase any additional 

items  required for the food parcels. 

 

 

School Holiday lunch packs for 
Nurseries: The Foodbank have supported 

many families whose children receive free school 

meals and who suffer greatly during the holiday 

periods when these meals are not available. 

During the pandemic, the issue of free school 

meals was highlighted and finally the government 

has stepped up and now provides vouchers for 

families of school age children to help with lunches 

in the holidays. 
However, the Foodbank became aware that 

children in nurseries attached to schools are not 

covered by the governments scheme. 

Therefore, for the Easter holidays we contacted all 

the schools with nursery aged children and asked 

them to nominate any families who may be 

struggling and would benefit from food parcels for 

the holiday period. 180 food parcels were delivered 

to nursery schools across Letchworth and Hitchin 

for the two-week Easter holiday to distribute to 

families. 

 
Food parcels being delivered to Strathmore 

Infant and Nursery School, Hitchin 
 

We received some amazing feedback; it is really 
pleasing to us to know can help those in need.  

• Wow, there's so much stuff. Thank you so 

much. 

• I want to cry, I can't tell you how much that 

means to me. 

• I am so grateful, thank you. 

• This is going to make such a difference, please 

pass on my thanks.      

We have continued the initiative this May half term 

and will do again for the summer holiday. 

https://letchworth.foodbank.org.uk/
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                                                            Newsletter Feedback 
Please email Susan Kostrzewska, Foodbank Newsletter Editor. susan.kostrzewska@hotmail.co.uk  

  

FOODBANK STATISTICS 
Summary for  February 1st – April 30th 2021 

No. of referral vouchers fulfilled:    306    Number of people supported: 920   

Reason for referral %  Distribution Centre No. of 

Vouchers 

No. of 

Clients 

Low Income 70  Letchworth (Howard Memorial Hall) 163 498 

Benefit changes & delays 12  Hitchin (Scout Hut, Our Lady Church) 105 329 

Debt & delayed wages 10  Baldock (St. Mary’s Church Hall) 28 68 

Other e.g. sickness, domestic abuse  7  Other 10 25 

Homeless  1                                                     Total 306 920 

For further information on the Foodbank, how to obtain a referral, find our Distribution Centre,  or make a 

donation please go to our website: or  See our Facebook page 

 
 

Our work in 2021: The work 

of the Foodbank will continue to 

be needed during this year. Our 

aim is to reach out, by working 

with other agencies, to help 

those in crisis in our local 

community.  

Please donate if you can at any 

of our collection boxes 

including Supermarkets. 

Sainsbury’s & Waitrose in 

Hitchin. 

Morrison’s & Sainsbury’s Local in 

Letchworth.  

Monetary support is always 

welcome. If you feel you can 

help in this way, please refer to 

our website on how to donate:   

www.letchworth.foodbank.org.uk  

Thank you to all our supporters, 

donors, and volunteers. 

 

 

 

 

SADA Modern Slavery Service In partnership with 

Letchworth Food Bank 

Modern Slavery Essentials Pilot 2021 
SADA Modern Slavery will be working in partnership with Letchworth 

Food Bank, to fund our Modern Slavery Essentials Pilot. Thanks to the 

partnership work with the Letchworth Food Bank and police we have 

been able to produce 55 essentials packs for victims of Modern Slavery 

that have often had to flee with nothing.  

            
Modern Slavery is a nationwide issue and the SADA Modern Slavery 

Service is extremely privileged to have the opportunity to work with 

such a fantastic essential service to the local community, to not only 

push this pilot forward, but to continue to spread awareness of the 

issues we live amongst daily. Modern Slavery is a crime hidden in plain 

sight and it is time together we show the victims our support and give 

them the courage to seek help.  

 

For any help and advice around Modern Slavery please contact us at 

modern.slavery@stevenage.gov.uk. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
No. of referral vouchers fulfilled - 342 
 

Number of People 
supported 

Quantity of Food 

Newsletter Feedback 
Please email Susan Kostrzewska, Foodbank Newsletter Editor. susan.kostrzewska@hotmail.co.uk  

If you do not wish to receive newsletters from Letchworth, Hitchin & Baldock Foodbank, please email with the word 
“unsubscribe” in the subject line, and your full name in the body of the email and we will remove your name from the 

circulation list  
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